

Minutes
Sharks Ski Club
Committee Meeting
Wednesday 8th September 2021 at 19.00
Webex

1. **Apologies**
Nicky Parr, Steve Burley, Carl Carter.
2. **Quoracy Check**
Cameron Parr, Molly Gill, Norman Gill, Meg Parr, Andy Cresswell, Fin Parr, Lucy Ridgeway, James Slater, Tim Justice, Nick Hill, Barry Drummond, Paul Smith
3. **Minutes of previous meeting**
Approved
4. **Chairs Update**
Going well - We have seen a downturn in number over summer months but this is normal and expect it to increase as the kids go back to school.
There has been a few questions raised as to when are going back to Castleford - Currently there is no opportunity but we will review again early next year.
We have seen an improvement in the ability in all the kids they are becoming better skiers as a result of coming back every week.
Ski Village - Doom and gloom in the press.
5. **Treasurers update**
Confirmation that accounts have been filed on the 31st June 2021.
Molly to follow up on the refund for the Champoluc ski instruction.
6. **Membership update**
Membership currently at 73 no change.
Follow up - submission to SSE to be completed by end of Sept - Andy to update the list with the current numbers and members.
7. **Welfare Officers update**
Apologies from Andy on this one as did not include Kim in the invite ☹️
8. **Club Captains update**
Session at Rother Valley in July was a big success and really enjoyed by everybody.
Captains race only 5 people but all had a great time!
Go karting to be planned.
Halloween fancy dress - 30th October session.

9. Skiing update (race, general)

General - Molly

Continued over summer - smaller groups but there has been quality not quantity ☺.

Feedback following first meeting with the new manager of Swadlincote, she also wants to encourage local people to attend the sessions and want to push this moving forward.

Diane Fennal - has placed a request to Swadlincote to run a league at and wants to know if Sharks want to be involved. The following dates to be requested (dates starting on the 6th Nov, 27th Nov, 11th Dec, 15th Jan, 12 Feb, 12th March) Plan to be 9am - 2pm with Sharks and or 12 - 4pm without sharks.

13th Nov will be the best date for Nov as this does not clash with other race meeting.

Agreed this is a great thing to do and for to be involved with, just get the dates checked with the Pendle leagues.

Race - Paul

Rossendale is back on - similar format but scaled back for the 3 months - 3 Sharks attended and 2 came back with medals
3 more to be signed up for the session on the 12th September.

Pendle details will be sent out next week and it will be on over the next 6 months and details to be sent out the members.

10. Coaching update

Quiet summer - which meant that instructors had to work hard with some great drill and games.

Norman will be running level 1 course on the 16th and 23st October (Younger skiers can also attend - 14 upwards).

Saturday 11th September the instructors training session - to check the 91 drills defined

After a lot of calls the revalidation and refresher course can now be completed this weekend.

Format for Sat those who are doing the revalidations will be working with the young people while the other people will have already started task on the training.

11. AOB

Xmas Party on the 11th December - 9 - 12 the slope and the end 2 rooms are booked.

A sample jackets will be bought this weekend to view.

Follow up from previous meeting - Still to complete SSE website - Move the sharks location to Swadlincote from Castleford - Still showing Yorkshire.

Comments from the Committee expressing our Sadness about Ski 2, they have been brilliant for Sharks over the year and will be missed - we all wish them all well for the future.

We would all like to wish Richard a speedy recovery.

Holiday - to be planned for 2023 😊.

12. [Date of next Committee meeting](#)
1st Dec 2021.